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A new liaison statement has been received from SG5.

This liaison statement follows and the original file can be downloaded from the ITU ftp server at http://handle.itu.int/11.1002/ls/sp16-sg5-oLS-00041.docx.
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	Abstract:
	This document contains a request to get ITU-T web tool ready to use in order to facilitate the collaboration between meetings, to have discussions started and some documents and proposals exchanged before the meeting. Experience showed that this gives delegates best results and allows use of face to face meetings in the most efficient manner. 


ITU-T Study Group 5 would like to inform TSAG, that SG5 experts need to have a web platform that can be used for discussions and permit continuous document development, so that the documents are more finalised when a meeting occurs.
Introduction

The initiative is to make ITU-T SG5 meetings more efficient by using an online collaboration tool. Knowledge of likely documents for consent and new topics would help ITU-T SG5 plan the frequency of meetings and type of meeting (Question, Working Party, Rapporteur and Plenary). When ITU-T SG5 used the ITU forum web tool back in 2014, to exchange documents and discuss topics, it was a great help in progressing document creation. 
ITU-T SG5 was introduced to the new collaboration platform, SharePoint, but this was never a real substitute to the old Discussion Forum collaboration work.

Therefore, ITU-T SG5 comes with the request to either:

· Get the old Discussion Forum collaboration platform back, available for this new Study Period. This under the condition to have it rearranged and adapted in the way to reflect our new structure with WP1/5 and ITU-T SG5 Questions under study. 
· Get the SharePoint platform to support the basic needed functionality, which appears to be a necessity for the meaningful collaboration.

Here is the basic functionality that has to be available on such platform: 

Exchange of material, thoughts and comments and documents has to be user friendly and possible in the manner that all the users who are subscribed for the topic discussed get informed and can opt-out this behaviour if they want. The platform has to be equipped with a messaging system which will inform all interested parties about the new content available on the platform and document exchange feature.

Attaching the documents has to be done easy, as well as correction of the posted material. The preferred way to get interested parties informed about new postings would be through email. 
ITU-T SG5 members would appreciate simple and intuitive use of the tool, without many hidden functions and features, allowing the user to set up the platform functionality with few clicks.

ITU-T SG5 experts would like to ask TSAG to request TSB to put in place a new Discussion Forum system, since the current system does not meet our requirements. This would be an option if the above two suggestions cannot be arranged.

ITU-T Study Group 5 looks forward to cooperating with TSAG. 
__________________
